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Congratulations are due to the members of the Working Group on Internet Governance (WGIG) and the Secretariat for their excellent work exploring the various aspects of the WGIG mandate.

While they have identified many issues in the questionnaire, the comments below focus on some very basic functions that a forum might provide.

Earlier this year the WGIG was introduced to Net Dialogue, a joint project involving Harvard’s Berkman Center and Stanford’s Center for Internet and Society.  

Net Dialogue has been consolidating information on Net-related initiatives by international organizations, presenting them together in a one-stop-shop Web portal.  The project is meant as a working model for something the multilateral system might do to promote ACCESS to information on international Net governance.

· At present, more than a dozen intergovernmental organizations are deciding rules for the networked world.  Because these bodies deal with hundreds of other topics as well, information on Net-related initiatives is lost amongst other material on their websites and in written reports.  

· Net Dialogue demonstrates how this content can be pulled together so that it is readily accessible at a person’s fingertips.

However, like all other projects by civil society, Net Dialogue suffers from a fundamental weakness:  It has no authority to serve as a central meeting place.  For this reason, Net Dialogue’s aim has been to join other projects in offering working models of ways to promote transparency and multi-stakeholder input.

Naturally, there is increasing demand for such functions to be handled by an official, multilateral forum.  In conversations I have had with members of the NGO community, I have been struck by the common misperception that intergovernmental organizations wish to block out the public.  As a former staff member of one of these organizations who liaised with other intergovernmental bodies, I respond that, to the contrary, these organizations are eager for the public to have accurate information on their activities.  Now is the time to prove this.  

A forum that promotes transparency and allows input from all interested stakeholders need not be heavy, especially in light of the easy spread of ideas enabled through technology.  It boils down to the following:  Simply pull together what already exists through organizations’ individual online coverage.

A key concern, of course, will be that this site offer a “request for comment” feature.  For example, the site can employ simple tools like “RSS” feeds to facilitate the transmission of feedback directly to the specific committees involved.

Similar to other projects in this field, Net Dialogue would be happy to work with international organizations by either (a) donating website material, or (b) collaborating with the organizations to construct a site, with the intergovernmental bodies being responsible for the descriptive content.

In short, the Working Group could propel transparency and multi-stakeholder input by creating a forum through which intergovernmental organizations would consolidate information and harness public input.

